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It has been an honor serving as the Louisiana Vice President for Membership this biennium. 

I began my work in April 2019 and met with President Barbara Stainback to review responsibilities, 
calendar of activities and reports.  All chapters but one completed their Chapter Needs Assessment 
in August 2019.  The data was reviewed and state summary of CNAs were submitted to RMC Debby 
Stubing.  The 2019 state goal was developed with identification of high-risk chapters.  Chapters 
were contacted through emails, text and phone calls to support their individual needs. 
Unfortunately, Louisiana had three chapters disband during this biennium.  

I was able to attend district Alpha Delta Kappa Founders’ Day programs throughout the state. 
Information was submitted to be published in the La President’s newsletters.  In addition, all new 
and reinstated members received a welcoming letter.  

The development of the Louisiana Alpha Delta Kappa website was completed to improve 
communication with all Louisiana sisters.  The site was updated as needed to maintain the most 
current information for chapters and individual sisters.  
 
In closing, I’d like to thank all my Louisiana sisters and Debby Stubing, RMC-Gulf for their 
continued support and encouragement during the biennium. 
Thank you, Sisters, for giving me the opportunity to serve Louisiana in this outstanding position. I 
look forward to continuing to serve Louisiana Alpha Delta Kappa. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Leslie Koenck 
VP for Membership 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 
Girls with Pearls!   - Louisiana Alpha Delta Kappa 2018 - 2020 

 


